
 

IT IS EDITOR’S DECISION ON FINAL CONTENT. 

REGRETTABLY, SOME OF THE NOVEMBER ISSUE DID NOT PRINT AS EXPECTED. 

PLEASE, IF YOU ARE SUBMITTING AN ARTICLE FOR INCLUSION, USE A BOLD FONT AND 

BRIGHT COLOURS.  LESS IS MORE – JUST BASIC DETAILS WORKS BETTER.  THANK YOU. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 … GGGRRRAAAPPPEEEVVVIIINNNEEE   
Capel-le-Ferne   Village   Newsletter 
DECEMBER 2021 - ISSUE NO: 310 

 

Please check with each organisation direct  

to clarify events and meetings. 

“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

If you know details of your event in advance, please let Editor 
know so organisations avoid booking same date 

27th Nov Samaritans Quiz Evening  

3rd Dec Capel Cares Coffee morning (front page) 

5th Dec Indoor Boot Fair (front/page 2) 

7th Dec Surgery PCSO/Community Warden (page 12) 

12th Dec Village Hall Carol Concert (front page) 

7th Jan 2022 Capel Cares Coffee Morning (front/page 5) 

21st May St Radigunds Church, The Snowdown 

Colliery Welfare Male Voice Choir 

5th June Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Street Party (page 11) 

11th June Youth Club Anniversary Party (page 16) 

18th June VILLAGE FETE  

GOOD NEIGHBOURS 
CHRISTMAS BONANZA 

FREE SOCIAL  

COFFEE MORNING 

Brought to you by Capel Cares 
The next CC  

GOOD NEIGHBOURS COFFEE MORNING  

will be held on FRIDAY 3rd December  

usual time 10.00-12.00. The venue is the Village Hall. 

CHRISTMAS APPAREL HIGHLY RECOMMENDED 

For our regulars this will be followed by our now famous 

CHRISTMAS LUNCH at the Royal Oak. (Regrettably the 

numbers are limited due to seating capacity). 

Transport will be available for those who need it, please let 

Jan know beforehand so it can be arranged. 

Come and enjoy our CHRISTMAS SPECIAL tea, coffee, 

hot chocolate with MINCE PIES (biscuits optional) and a 

chat with your neighbours. Share (or get) your inspirational 

seasonal ideas and plans with (from) your neighbours! 

All are welcome. 

Parents (Grand or otherwise), bring the young un’s. 

On your own? Come and make new friends. 

New to the area? Come and meet your new neighbours. 

Been here a long time?  

Come and share your love of Capel Le Ferne. 

Need transport? Contact Jan on 257003. 

Two dates for your 2022 diary! The January COFFEE 

MORNING will be on the 7th, with February 4th to follow. 

Share your season’s tales with your neighbours. 
LOOKING FORWARD TO  

SEEING YOU ALL ON 3rd DECEMBER. 

AND AGAIN IN 2022  

ON 7th JANUARY  

and 4th FEBRUARY. 

Remember no January Grapevine!! 
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Traditionally December is a very busy month for the hall 

with lots of events planned by the hall committee and 

others in the run up to Christmas.  For us it’s also a time 

of reflection with the AGM taking place at the end of 

November and plans for the New Year taking shape. 

Our year has been somewhat challenging trying to work 

through the troughs and peaks of the pandemic.  We 

have striven to keep going and it’s a testament to the 

letting secretary, our cleaners and the committee that 

both financially and physically the hall is in the strong 

position that it is.  Thanks, should also go to the hall 

users who have abided by the (many) risk assessments 

the hall has been obliged to produce every time there 

was a change in government policy on COVID and who 

have all pulled together to make things work.  Our only 

concern remains that of volunteers upon whom we 

depend so much.  Regrettably we have lost several 

trustees this year due to work and other commitments 

and we do need new people to provide us with fresh 

ideas and spread the load as it were. Minimum 

commitment would be a couple of hours per month for 

the trustee meetings and perhaps another couple of hours 

per month helping to organise various events throughout 

the year.  It is enjoyable, occasionally frustrating and 

ultimately rewarding as our efforts help to provide a 

place where villagers can get together.   If you are 

interested in being a trustee, please contact Sally on 

eures1994@yahoo.com and she will be happy to ring 

and have a chat about what is involved.  Our AGM is on 

29 November at 6.30 at the hall with presentation of two 

annual reports as last year’s AGM was cancelled. 

Other events this coming month include the indoor boot 

fair on the 5 December from 8 – 12.  Contact 07939 

095880 for more details and/or to book a stall.  It’s a 

chance to have a good sort out before Christmas.  We 

will be having another boot fair in February date yet to 

be announced.  On the 12 December at 3pm there will be 

a carol concert at the hall with the school choir and the 

churches in attendance.  All are welcome and 

refreshments will be served afterwards. 

 

It has been encouraging to see just how many people are 

using the Farmers Market again particularly to have a 

cup of tea and a natter.  The number of stalls is 

increasing and we are still working on replacing the fruit 

and veg stall. 

Sadly, this month we learnt that the Capel pre-school 

will be closing its doors after over 50 years of service to 

the community.  We would like to thank Alison and her 

team for all their sterling work over the years and wish 

them well in their future endeavours.  It has been a 

privilege to work with them. 

On behalf of the Committee may I wish you a very 

Merry Christmas and a very peaceful New Year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL 

providing services to the local community 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com     

REGISTERED CHARITY No.281786 

Something to celebrate?     Want to hold a party? 

Need to organise a meeting or training session? 

Want to start a teatime chat group or a new sports club? 

Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and boxing) 

including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

To view the hall, or make a booking contact  

the letting secretary Sue Leaning on 07939 095880 

Email preferred: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 

RECYCLING - INSIDE THE HALL 
Boxes are provided for: 

Used Stamps for Donkey Sanctuary and 

McMillan Cancer.   

Bottle Tops are also being collected again.         

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

A big thank you to everyone who puts their used 

stamps in the box in the Village Hall. 

Please carry on for these good causes. 

 

100+ Club NOVEMBER Winners: 

1st Mike Godfrey 

2nd Valerie Brandon 

3rd Graham Ardley 

Congratulations to the winners. 

Christmas Draw in December.   

Good luck to you all. 

Thank you to all who have supported  

the 100+ Club this year. 

It is never too late to participate. 

Take care and stay safe. 

Contact Caroline Bunting 

c.bunting@btconnect.com 

mailto:eures1994@yahoo.com
http://www.capelvillagehall.com/
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE FARMERS MARKET 

Community event run by and for the community 

Every Tuesday 10 am to 12.00 noon. 
Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, 

Folkestone CT18 7LX 

Visit us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/ 
The Farmers Market now consists of: 

Bread and cakes from Farthingloe Farm.  They will also be selling fresh free-range eggs.   

A cheese stall which will be at the hall every third Tuesday in the month.   

Over 700 books (novels) at the Hall. It’s the village “library”!  

All donated and, generates over £500 a year via the honesty box. 

The library is open on a Tuesday during the Farmers Market.  

We can’t accept book donations at other times of the day re: the Pre-school and the safety of the children.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/
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CHURCH SERVICES, DECEMBER 2021  

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 5th  

Advent 2 

Evensong 

4.30 pm 

Sung Eucharist 

9.30 am 

Worshipping Together 

11.00 am 

Saturday 11th  

Fun, fellowship and food – please let Pam 

(01303 489006) or Brian (01303 243784) 

know if you plan to come so that everyone 

gets tea.  (All children accompanied by a 

responsible adult please – thank you!) 

 

 
(St Radigund’s)  

3.00 – 5.00 pm 

 

 

Sunday 12th 

Advent 3 

Sung Eucharist 

9.30 am 

Worshipping Together 

11.00 am  

Village Carols at  

Capel Village Hall 3.00 pm 

Village Carols at West 

Hougham Village Hall 

5.00 pm 

 

Saturday 18th  

 Carols by Candlelight 

7.00 pm 

Followed by mince pies and 

mulled wine. 

 

Sunday 19th    

Advent 4 

Nine Lessons and Carols   

6.30 pm 

 Sung Eucharist 

9.30 am 

Friday 24th 

Christmas Eve 

Crib service 4.30 pm; 

Midnight Mass 11.30 pm 

Crib service 3.00 pm; 

Midnight Mass 11.30 pm 

 

Saturday 25th  

Christmas Day 

  Christmas Eucharist  

9.30 am 

Sunday 26th  

St Stephen 

 United Parish Eucharist 

10.00 am 

 

There is now a Eucharist at St Radigund’s, Capel at 11.00 on Thursday mornings. 

Visit us online at: www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk 

and on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH 

From the vicarage 
Christmas is coming – and this year Christmas Day, when Christians celebrate God’s gift of His Son to the world, falls on a 

Saturday. On the Sunday, however, the mood shifts, even before we’ve had a chance to recover from all those satsumas. 

It’s the Feast of St Stephen. 

That’s right! The day when, according to the carol, Good King Wenceslas looked out, saw a poor man gathering winter 

fuel, and was so filled with compassion that he and his page braved a blizzard to deliver pine logs and what we would now 

call a takeaway to where the man lived: Ye who now will bless the poor, shall yourselves find blessing…  

What of Stephen himself? He, too, blessed the poor - the New Testament describes him as full of faith and the Holy Spirit, 

chosen for the task of caring for those in need. The signs and wonders he performed and the wisdom with which he spoke 

evidently brought him to the attention of the authorities. On trial for his life, he criticised them for having had Jesus killed. 

That led to him being dragged out of the city and stoned to death, the first of Jesus’ followers to die as a martyr. His body 

was buried some distance from the city, and its location possibly forgotten. 

It so happens that the saintly King Wenceslas of Bohemia, whom the carol celebrates, also suffered martyrdom - his 

power-hungry brother had him murdered in September 935. 

And Stephen’s tomb? It is said that in 415 its location was revealed in a dream to a Christian priest called Lucian as he 

slept in his church. Following their discovery, the saint’s remains were moved to Jerusalem on 26th December that year.  

Have a wonderful Christmas, and a peaceful New Year.  …  Brian. 

 
PLEASE NOTE … ST RADIGUND’S CHURCH IS AVAILABLE 

FOR LETTING PURPOSES 

∙ Rates £10 per hour  

(Negotiable for block bookings, local residents). 

∙ PA/Sound system available    ∙ WiFi available 

Booking Policy available from  

Audrey Goaten,  

32 Albany Road, Capel-le-Ferne.  CT18 7LA. 

Tel: 01303 244735.   Email: tryke@audrey47.plus.com 

 

 

http://www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH/
mailto:tryke@audrey47.plus.com


5 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November saw a very successful coffee morning. 

This is great news for Jan and Capel Cares.  

So pleased that 15 more people turned up  

that haven't been before. 

Makes for good community vibes! 

Advertising on Facebook can be positive sometimes. 

Thanks, Jan, for letting us know and thank you and other volunteers  

for all your work in Capel Cares.  
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 

For the foreseeable future it will be  

Pam Barr leading worship each week. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If there are queries regarding these details, 

please call 01303 489006 - Pam Barr 
Please! A reminder that the public are requested 

not to park in front of the gates on Sunday 

mornings as this is a disabled access. 

 

Keith Leppard 

Sadly, my husband  

Keith Leppard, passed away 

on Thursday, 11th November 

aged 82. 

He had been in hospital for  

6 weeks and moved to the 

Hospice on Thursday 

morning, but died at 9.40pm 

that evening. 

His son Kevin and I were 

with him. He will be missed 

by the family and friends. 

Cherry. 
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THE BATTLE OF BRITAIN MEMORIAL TRUST CIO 

Known as the café with the best view in Kent, our Cockpit Café 
is on the first floor of The Wing and looks out over the Channel 

to France.  The café has a balcony with seating and tables to 
allow visitors to take advantage of the view and offers a great 
selection of hot and cold drinks, ice creams, sandwiches and 

some hot snacks. 

Please note that there is a lift to the first floor 

Open every day between 10am and 5pm 

 
Tucked away atop the famous White Cliffs of Dover, the Memorial 

Trust offers a private and exclusive setting for meetings and 

executive away days. 

Professional meeting and conference rooms offer businesses the 

ideal setting for remote teams to gather for briefing sessions. 

Scheduling your next business meeting in a ready to go 

professional meeting room offers many benefits. 

Find out about our business facilities here : 

http://ow.ly/LC8050GpchZ 

Plenty of parking 

Audio-visual equipment and Wi-Fi 

Light refreshments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Trust has launched a fantastic new exclusive experience 

- and is advertising it widely thanks to a partnership with the 

nationally renowned Virgin Experience Days. 

The experience provides two visitors with a personal, access-

all-areas guided tour of the site, a visit to The Scamble 

Experience and a fantastic cream tea in the Cockpit Cafe - all 

for the bargain price of just £60 for two.  

You can also purchase directly from our website  

: http://ow.ly/sOz650GNVgB 

As well as enjoying a 40-minute exclusive tour with one of 

our friendly and knowledgeable guides, visitors will be able 

to learn more about the Battle of Britain and the men who 

fought it by visiting the high-tech interactive Scramble 

Experience and watching the unique film created for the 

Trust to demonstrate what life was like for the Few in the 

summer of 1940. 

After sampling the hands-on attractions in the Experience, 

guests will tuck into a fabulous cream tea in the Cockpit Café 

while enjoying stunning views of the Channel - and perhaps 

even France - at the same time. At just £60 for two, it's not to 

be missed and would make a great Christmas gift  

 

 

 

 

 

Remembering the Few - at the 

National Memorial to the Few 
The support that we have received from you all is something that we 

will always be so grateful for. It is your support and donations that 

help us continue our work to remember ‘the Few’ in these difficult 

times. 

If you wish to make a donation to the Memorial Trust, please click 

here for more details : http://ow.ly/EkKh50DboEb  

 

We understand that not everyone is financially able to donate, but 

there are plenty of other ways that you can help. Following us on 

social media and leaving us a lovely Facebook, Google or TripAdvisor 

review will help the Memorial Trust no end!  

Leave a TripAdvisor review here : http://ow.ly/qXU850DboEd 

Leave a Google review here : http://ow.ly/Czku50DboEc  

Leave a Facebook review here : http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa 

 

 
Events at the Battle of Britain Memorial  

New Dover Road (B2011), Capel-le-Ferne,  

CT18 7JJ. Tel: No: 01303 249292 

https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/ 

News the Battle of Britain Memorial 

Home to the National Memorial to the Few and The Scramble 

Experience. FOLLOWING LINK TO VIEW 

The Battle of Britain Memorial News & Events 

 

Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew 

For further information, please visit  

http://ow.ly/kjvn50F1hVV 

Check out our channel and subscribe here   

http://ow.ly/jP8r50AuLqx 

For a range of fascinating videos & a trip down memory lane. 

 

http://ow.ly/LC8050GpchZ?fbclid=IwAR2DjGIBgCe74Pb43yneIxCz_-O_2nkC_U02XOaS9KVCRMeop9lAkI2GfJA
https://www.facebook.com/virginexperiencedays/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXvyVZ4cA1ShLB0NYv_Xa2PL-xcmiWpu9QfkUENFrMJdjQmAm7jgBmwf5UflSEpfDCPB9y06PNYn0srqVUBdgSFHhE61biqQhK4ou0fGB_SVyL1E0aq3GwVd6NUfKNXxxCcrOpKsp2MplIGWpCIi3XJ&__tn__=kK-R
http://ow.ly/sOz650GNVgB?fbclid=IwAR2tvfL1FKPN-nSKvSojMlh6QZvetB1cHOLr69mJiokRBVhf10zm7o4xX28
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FEkKh50DboEb%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1lU8RW5fGFSS-UDs489Dq9KqQfxpg_QETkYGBQU3CDZwKpk4rSD2XN1HU&h=AT0dWr2iqCATRzwrO41yzfCBZayEyH20ZvxXY2VbzRp43dtIlo6zELfnxVgyXDxQ_0QKUANXBnvIu74tptsi0ftxmq8H7zHBo8Q90MflQAMXiujFzWjmMHvQMi8ZLQZTjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FqXU850DboEd%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ErEXUyk9NthsXEDHLRqZRII8niqwZv8O-wC7EaTkFY_ks3gJI7PH-ZvI&h=AT2wevdH0BqN4514EUesDN_Jx6JZP0Br3LC5bPQdI9w8f7EfmBUTfgPOh3PAEujrGtdpeqjFKzHhec9q2o6AOVQAzIqLjvm3KKIO0qry7KncMHM9JnpNOUuMvdF-0QC10Q&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FCzku50DboEc%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ubqwLmr1uxk2OYMzh_XuWsKLIkoOfFCMGiqn0qY8K1lMeYfD56IIrMcE&h=AT1YIUMgvJi9XyviZYrXGc7jEBtUi5yLEs62CVLwdwQWsIVC5aDZoMikEz61zp0GvRa3_T5G74e6U1DNRPBot8MB__VltAWO4owaxyevbp8BHD3Fa75Uo6Ie5QgeD20Wjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa?fbclid=IwAR0Jr0iSldM_30V2FjohdkA8Vdj9WQmhsRykZLDuo7XzxSe9bTS3Z5PBAEM
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/news/categories/news
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew
http://ow.ly/kjvn50F1hVV
http://ow.ly/jP8r50AuLqx
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE  EVENING WI
Hello everyone, well Christmas is getting a lot closer 

now and there seems to be more invitations cropping up 

every week with lots of Christmas dinners and different 

events to go to. I think these last few months and 

leading up to Christmas will be more filled up than the 

whole time of Covid, we are definitely getting back to 

socialising, goodness knows what my waistline will be 

expanded to before the end of the year, trouble is I am 

not very good at keeping up with New Year 

resolutions. Oh dear!!! I will just have to try harder in 

January when all the celebrations are over. 

Our November meeting was an exciting one with some 

new committee members being welcomed for next year 

and a new president was elected.  To start the evening 

Pam welcomed everyone and throughout the meeting 

informed us of future happenings, news, updates and 

things we need to know. Pam thanked Jan for standing 

in for her whilst she was on holiday and also when she 

caught the flu and was too ill to make it to one of the 

meetings. 

Caroline gave a summary of last year’s events to 

remind us of some of the things we did and thanked the 

committee members for the work they have done 

throughout the year also what they had done in all the 

months without meetings to make sure we kept in touch 

with goody bags being delivered to the houses of 

members each month including a big stocking filled to 

the brim in December, all the committee had something 

to put in it. Also, a big thank you to Carolyn, Eve and 

Jean who let us use their gardens for meetings before 

we were able to go back to using the hall.

Our adviser Dorothy came along to oversee our 

meeting for us while we elected our new president. 

After the voting took place Dorothy announced that Jan 

who was a popular choice was our new president for 

the next year, everyone clapped and cheered. Pam 

thanked Dorothy for coming to help make the evening 

go so smoothly. 

Jan gave a lovely bunch of flowers to Pam and thanked 

her for her time as president, we all clapped and 

applauded her. 

Soon it was time for tea or coffee and a nice treat to go 

with it were some flapjacks, Viennese whirls and large 

cookies, very yummy. 

Pam gave out a thank you card for the 3 leaving 

committee members and birthday cards for the 

members whose birthday is in the month, we all sang 

Happy Birthday to Diane for her birthday that day. 

Jan read out the 20 questions for the Helen Stevenson 

quiz as she won it last year and had to set out this 

year’s questions. You could almost hear the brains 

working overtime while trying to figure out the answers 

and relief when the easier ones came to mind. There 

were 2 members who had the same number of marks so 

they had to have extra questions as a decider and on the 

3rd question the winner was Caroline as she answered 

first just about beating Susanne. The competition was 

Something Autumn and was won by Jill with her 

picture of Autumn leaves. Jenny did the raffle, there 

were some nice prizes of a new calendar, Christmas 

cards and a candle amongst the prizes. 

 

 

 

Unfortunately, because there isn’t a January Grapevine you will have to wait now until the February edition of the 

Grapevine to hear all about the Christmas party next month.   

I wonder what we will get up to! But no doubt it will be fun. 

We hope you have a great Christmas and a Happy New Year however you might choose to celebrate it. 
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Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 

paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk 

Garden & Property Maintenance Services 

& Handyman -  

No job too small  

Fencing, Decking, Pointing, Brick-work repair, 

Carpentry, Guttering, Diamond hole drilling,  

Pressure washing, Decorating, Kitchen fitting,  

Worktop fitting, Shed repair, Concreting, Etc.,  

PLEASE ENQUIRE FOR ANY 

JOBS NOT LISTED 

 

JACQUI 
SALON and  

MOBILE HAIRDRESSING 

Reasonable Prices 

CALL 01303 250655 or 07968 967057 

For an appointment 

PERMS AND SETS AVAILABLE IF REQUIRED 

 

THE GOOD ESTATE AGENT  

ARE NOW COVERING DOVER, CAPEL 

& SURROUNDING AREAS 
 

 

 

 
 

IF YOU ARE THINKING OF SELLING YOUR 

PROPERTY, OR WOULD JUST LIKE TO 

KNOW ITS WORTH, 

CALL FOR A FREE VALUATION 

07850 123739 

LOW FEES AND MAXIMUM MARKETING 
 

mailto:paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH COUNCIL 
  

Summary of some items discussed  

since last meeting 
 

 

Requests from public to address the Council, plus 

Surgery and Other Feedback: ● Items raised were 

discussed by Councillors under related entries.  

Traffic Management and Highways:  

● Highway Improvement Plan in the Village – Page 11. 

      Planning:  ● All planning applications available to view 

on: https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx 

>Planning>Applications>View-Applications>Decisions 

Neighbourhood Watch: ● October monthly update from 

PCSO circulated to members and on Facebook 

Page/Email database for information.  

Playing Field and Equipment:  

● Equipment monitoring report circulated to members. 

● Installation of self-closure hinges - in progress.   

● New toddler climbing frame installation - NEW YEAR. 

Pubic Rights of Way: ●   
● Speed Watch: ● A meeting with Kent Police Speed 

Watch Officer and our volunteer team members was well 

support and productive.  Report circulated to members. 

● All results of sessions are available on Parish Council 

Website LINK:  capellefernepc.org.uk 

● Capel Cares: Monthly Coffee Mornings - front page.  

Other details – Page 5. 

● Grapevine Newsletter: Noted no January issue.  

● Village Hall: See page 2 for full report from 

Management Committee. 

 

A BIG thank you to Matt Curtis and Kent PA Hire 

for loan of Public Address system for the 

Remembrance Day event today.  Much appreciated. 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/kentpahire 

Website: https://www.kentpahire.co.uk/ 

 

 

● Training/workshops/seminars:  

Running successful events, Preventing, and disrupting 

county lines exploitation, bid writing for funding, report 

writing, Data Protection. 

Matters Concerning the Parish:  

● Suspicious activities with foreign vehicle reported to 

Police, including fly tipping of number plates. 

●  Fly-tipping numerous oil drums reported and removed. 

● Christmas tree on Playing Field noted and will be 

address next year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON 

TUESDAY, 18th JANUARY 2022, from 7.30pm. 

MINUTES/DECISIONS/AGENDAS ARE 

AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL 

WEBSITE:  https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/ 

ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS WILL BE 

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC.  

IF YOU WISH TO ATTEND AND ADDRESS THE 

COUNCILLORS,  

PLEASE INFORM CLERK. 

Further information on any of the above  

or to contact Parish Council, please write to Parish 

Clerk, 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne  

or Tel: 01303 259564.   

Email:  clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

 

Please like and join our Facebook Page 

for continuous up-to-date daily information and 

notifications. 

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/ 

If you know someone that does not do Facebook, but 

would welcome receiving email updates and notifications 

relating to the Village, between the Grapevine 

Newsletters, please email 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

so, they can be added to Parish Council email database. 

https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/speed-watch/
https://www.facebook.com/kentpahire/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUUfDUJ_4WiWd8bRPSrq0ydTXbJIZc5qwCty_XoJo1fg7gX3iIpGSFXlZg19E_GQwZ8WFbvBQ2y9bhlpBQhkSmTfb9cS3I7CkP_scpeGcw7FsaN-9bMySUcrCzZE6IAe4Om0yCSi8qjSW9eD7eaKeLzQlheVvuEe2vHpFLm_qEVtkwa6C9hE65igr7RE-xYJgk&__tn__=kK-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kentpahire.co.uk%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1yy-igtrFj3Z6edgJnk3PSxz1wN945b8UxeZCK2u9IAN8_cFF3siSpo9Q&h=AT0rqokOL18uCagx6_dQHm-Df5mdwdK2oKmQk27G1CSdVlJ47kKDZmNyYjnT4cK-SVDzJUiJfoIjdHVUtwT2tHE0Y9kW5OMnLsk_ywxinjl5QfnYw5FsIvJICSdzE-PauQ&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1i8ONdJmm5msBWy86LrQNn4BaoDAqcRe84Pm2SWXubHeYxrrx0IQNRUoUhgdaE6X-fIeQ5kSw35aDSk8rVCB9xZHPEXIU7_jxdZL-pZbleMhtAcdJXfklNiRrz9c6k8Rsp9x9Ieuyopmf-oCmAdrG3zH_KRuRDKBoSxUO6c1T7pAgVRbFNG5ZlxZsKsCFxIGDkinQE70c97d8c
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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================================================================================== 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE REMEMBRANCE DAY 2021 

in 11th month, on 11th day at 11th hour. We Remembered them! 

Excellent attendance, at the Memorial in Lancaster Avenue, to observe the Two Minute 

Silence. Children from Year 1 and Year 5 of the Primary School, representatives of Parish 

Council, St Radigund's Church, Baptist Church, Pre-School and Village Hall Management 

Committee, with members of the Community,  

remembered those who fought and died for this country.  

Thank you all so much. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ASSISTANCE REQUIRED PLEASE 

If you are able to help with any of the following, please contact Parish Clerk. 

• The first is we will need first aiders on duty during the event with up to date first aid 

certificates. If we have enough, we will have a rota so that volunteers are only on duty for 

some of the time. 

• The second is we are looking for sponsorship from residents, businesses, organisations etc. 

We will promote a business on the website and posters.  

• The bunting production is going well and we will be attaching the pennants to bias binding in 

January in various lengths. Once we have decided what we require, the rest will be put up 

for sale to help with costs towards event. 

TO DATE - more details will follow when known. 

➢ A Street Party in Lancaster Avenue Sunday, 5th June.  

➢ Planting 105 Tree Saplings in the Playing Field as part of the Queen’s Green Canopy Project.  

➢ Suggestion to gardeners in the community, to start planning your spring/summer planting to 

incorporate red, white and blue designs. 

2nd June - Sunday 5th June 2022. - QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE 

Street Party in Lancaster Avenue, Sunday, 5th June 

TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT –  

HIGHWAY IMPROVEMENT PLAN 
Capel Street 

➢ Dragons Teeth on entrance 

➢ Signposts and 20mph repeaters 

➢ Lay 25m of double yellow lining, junction with B2011 

Other Roads 

➢ Lay 11no. 20mph speed limit roundels in carriageway. 
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BE AWARE and STAY ALERT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For advice and to report issues to KCC Trading 

Standards contact:  

Citizens Advice consumer helpline  on 0808 223 1133 

Consumer Advice scams action line  on 0808 250 5050 

Monday to Friday from 9am to 5pm. 

 
REPORT SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY  

Call 999 if: 

* a serious offence is in progress or has just     

   been committed. 

* someone is in immediate danger or harm. 

* property is in danger of being damaged. 

* a serious disruption to the public is likely. 

Call 101 for non-emergency enquiries. 

Or online https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/ 
THE POLICE COMMUNITY SUPPORT OFFICER and 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL COMMUNITY WARDEN 

REQUEST … PLEASE! 

Before any action or intervention can be taken to deal with 

anti-social behaviour and perpetrator, or a suspicious 

incident, it must be reported officially to Kent Police Online 

https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/ or via 

telephone 101. 

THE POLICE/PCSO CANNOT TAKE ACTION IN 

RESPONSE TO FACEBOOK POSTS OR EMAILS. 

Please, if you have been or are subjected to anti-social 

behaviour or an incident, or know of someone who has, 

however small it may seem,  

REPORT IT OFFICIALLY! 

The PCSO can’t take action, unless they receive an official 

report, either online or by calling 101,  

e.g., issuing a Section 59 notice for careless or inconsiderate 

driving, which could ultimately lead to the vehicle being 

seized, or any other incident that needs attention from 

them. This is important, in order that appropriate, targeted 

help can be authorised and the necessary action taken for 

all concerned.  PLEASE ensure you leave your Name and 

Contact details, so they can get back to you to follow up  

on reports you make.  Thank you for your help! 

Stay safe online 

> Switch on the encryption within your wi-fi software so that no 

one can use your internet connection without your password. 

> Remember that not everyone you meet online will be who they 

say they are. 

> Use a good firewall when you are on the internet to prevent 

others from accessing personal data without your permission. 

> Don’t give out personal details that reveal your identity or 

where you live to someone you meet online. 

> Don’t reply to emails asking for bank account and credit card 

details – genuine companies will not ask you to confirm personal 

information via email as it is not secure. 

> Don’t arrange to meet people you don’t know. However, if 

you do agree to meet someone you have chatted to online, tell 

someone where and when you are meeting or take someone with 

you. Always meet in a public place. 

 

As the darker evenings approach, #Kent residents are being 

urged to ensure their homes are as secure as possible to deter 

thieves.  The public are urged to be vigilant and report anything 

suspicious straight away. 

Shoppers getting in early with their Christmas gifts are 

encouraged not to keep valuables on display in their homes near 

to windows and doors, and to ensure any packaging is not left 

outside, which is inviting for thieves. Homeowners are also 

advised to make sure windows, side gates and garages are 

securely locked, and burglar alarms are on. You should also 

consider marking valuables to assist with identification if stolen. 

Make sure your house isn’t the only one in the street left in 

darkness. Use timers for internal lighting and arrange for people 

to visit the property while you are away. Also be careful what 

you post online and on social media regarding valuables and 

your movements. 

Any suspicious behaviour should always be reported via the 

Kent Police website www.kent.police.uk or call 101 if you do 

not have access to the internet. In the event of an emergency, or 

if a crime is in progress, always call 999.’ 

For more advice visit 

https://www.kent.police.uk/.../cam.../kent-against-

burglary/ 

Incidents can also be reported to the independent charity 

Crimestoppers on 0800 555111 or by completing their 

online form at https://crimestoppers-uk.org/ 

 

https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kent.police.uk%2Fcontact%2Faf%2Fcontact-us%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1gfBBBSqINWaNsM5lCAVYuLyhMT-98H2FvX5AypRG1Dew9DNFLcY1USoo&h=AT2WvFB5DrWdphl-HRGqGJZh-BWpPZ5y6okg3oJAdDZHf-xCYw8iZPANdcU7KyYajEs8qoaO8pTJVgGC3JhDLA3al_zF3Fev_V3oEuuQINAlULTi_gveScqCTRl2s0AmMA&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1YUmrjaQ3sEqU-6mTyL4ytcON7quu4PYSjOwlmEeSCEDcXcs7yT7tE_nDbjw9vRaSjSeyGzqfKSAtjkvhlw4nrdTWZIOckq2pzwQP-RfHIhL2FFeU-G91_2GnH58ke99wSHwOl96G8yzZH3fx8YD5kcLmA4QcVT7Zekup9H4GN2cLmePucmTbcgI7OL84
https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/?fbclid=IwAR0sPobLNtHTwAfd12N1kb4ewlKkRrvOaJoHhf_A34AAD56Do2gW9teKSfk
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/kent?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVeOMCTL1eEN0BVc9q7p1B8tJIipiWCM61xJpisoYCoc3UR9NwiExiZf9mSrleElKo9339u9tY522Biex9hk9l1Zfj6hAv_2TsehkkMz5RAN1qCMj3SOykDPNNWBylXiExmRE6jVZhaG77xXxk2ReqvEdR0PP-1xdBMyplVLlkHMiH5RqIipAKneHdGQa7z55Nu1byidYqgY8OkFfyXUNRp5Md2Ek42dje6T5DzmkDkAg&__tn__=*NK-y-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kent.police.uk%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0p2sxleSgvWFtrxN7fFMdrorJUz1g83eqEmFKg2F7LK4xMLPhxVBb_RBg&h=AT0t9RC5ItzPyfcqdRXSKAXwMdonIEVM_ZYCkeyKysZMBjPgOWmbuuPGVx_JEUvFWDAzBKWbtt2KaX2QNIqEmg0gCy2nw4ccDhB07J-TIZkumg2c7jQWMuK-ChVknGL_xQ&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT25bPdeWWBY5zjmfFXFN6vWUMui4U9lVFpMmm7nvBqomgrsnhlZ_69-RnaUlbxUJRU-pYYW1nHoexSEvB3YWosNhNiSfBCUK_eAYaSdYVke7joJ33hYcYi7WF7WDgp_0Un1NIWcSgLdI26zQm1ZFiUzQH_mDXl7Mq4zVR8K9CKosrwC6hx5ZrCXZV7ftDX-k12Dc8I680w84puDygjzhLeJ1I3VFPCFP36DVD68FSDCPMP8-IkHClE
https://www.kent.police.uk/.../cam.../kent-against-burglary/
https://www.kent.police.uk/.../cam.../kent-against-burglary/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fcrimestoppers-uk.org%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR38VJYPTiDePqWzrXcsgqOl-dXZfofwt_iruPuLlYDjJ76pcaKfUHyVYWk&h=AT2iZ__nqhFJ-TT674aeh28ECoQ-FfU4G2N7X5Ksy3MI7KqWd2NSECv4AHOOComjmGHeW24MFkC_w9gMk6XgwbgJZ2IuoDcrL6quMz1-6_VmH0kNk_3DWl3d28f8yGoQzA&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT25bPdeWWBY5zjmfFXFN6vWUMui4U9lVFpMmm7nvBqomgrsnhlZ_69-RnaUlbxUJRU-pYYW1nHoexSEvB3YWosNhNiSfBCUK_eAYaSdYVke7joJ33hYcYi7WF7WDgp_0Un1NIWcSgLdI26zQm1ZFiUzQH_mDXl7Mq4zVR8K9CKosrwC6hx5ZrCXZV7ftDX-k12Dc8I680w84puDygjzhLeJ1I3VFPCFP36DVD68FSDCPMP8-IkHClE
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Car For Sale 

• 1,600 cc Petrol Engine 
• 112,000 Miles 

• MOT to 12/09/2022 
• Very Reliable 

• The cost is: £290, or near offer 

Present owner retired from driving 
Can be seen at 42 Albany Road 

Call: 07484 275551 
Email: bobparsons@cwgsy.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Capel Ladies Badminton  
Are looking for new lady members  

Preferably with some experience of the game 

We play every Monday 2:30 – 4:00pm in the 

village hall 

We are a friendly group who play for Exercise 

Fun and good company. 

Phone Jenny 250928 or Linda 257157 
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• Windows 

• Carpets 

• Gutter clearing/repairing 

• Fascias and lastics 

• Commercial & Domestic 
• Offices 

• Jet washing     

    patios/decking 
 

Please call or email to book  

or for a quote: 
 

Landline: 01303 778257 
Mobile: 0777 584 8809 

Email:  
smartcleaning1313@gmail.com 

 

 

 
 

 

  

RALPH ALLARD 

LOCAL CHIMNEY SWEEP 

All Chimneys, Boilers & Stoves Swept 

Brush and Vacuum 

Woodburning Stoves & Fireplaces Fitted 

Chimneys Lined.  Certificates Issued. 
HETAS & NACS registered, fully insured Member of the National 

Association of Chimney Sweeps 

Tel: 01303 844465.     Mob: 07813 716654 
 

GRAPEVINE ADVERTISING from 1st April 2021 
This space could be advertising your commercial /business 

venture or, non-village organisation event. 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm     £13.00               

Size 9cm x 7cm        £20.00 

Size 9cm x 13cm       £28.00.   

Size 20cm x 13cm - £40.00 (½ page) 

For further details contact Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road,  

or Tel: 01303 259564. Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

                                                 

mailto:smartcleaning1313@gmail.com
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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 If you haven't had your COVID-19 vaccine yet,  
you can still book an appointment. 

Go to nhs.uk/CovidVaccine to book today. 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

GARDENERS’  

ASSOCIATION 
 

 

 

Christmas Party  

on Tuesday the 14th December  

a week earlier than our usual club night 
 

Please bring your own plate, cutlery, 

and glass.   Membership subs are also 

due this month for 2022. 
 
 

So, if there is anybody out there  

who would like to join us,  

please let us know. 
 

 

As the position on confirmed vaccination sites will change over time, 

please go to the published information on the KMCCG website: 

https://www.kentandmedwayccg.nhs.uk/your-health/coronavirus/covid19vaccine 

 

The Riverside Centre in Dover 

(Formerly Age Concern) 

I am the manager of 

The Riverside Centre in Dover (formerly 

Age Concern). 

We deliver from our centre for the residents 

of Dover and surrounding villages. 

We are a registered charity (1143453) and 

are letting the residents of Capel-Le -Ferne 

know what we do and the services that we 

offer such as meal deliveries, chiropody, 

information & advise. 

I look forward to hearing from you.  Kind 

regards, Maggie Paterson, Centre Manager 

The Riverside Centre, Maison Dieu Gardens, 

Dover, Kent, CT16 1RL 

Tel: 01304 207268. Email:  

centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk   

Website: www.riversidedover.org.uk 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fnhs.uk%2FCovidVaccine%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1a6N2SPSkutHMVRVVRz9QMosLYd-MsxuDAs94icyh7INoQfvRvLSwuus0&h=AT3Rf8wbfKyWJVB-NU-blDO-56eVqAv-0Tsqj9O3AtvbgRuMcLTBEJYr3-oWGaCB7gXXC8QBj944oODEZuM6Msh3UFGORXXaujz1mRjHboD-ykhfZl7nH8ZtVj0uxvQWug&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0BtN9H-YA88JXJsmv9uhpyKE154022aHX9XjO3nfIFsZHtqcPFZlbbcwgol1tbcIijUdIy-KDagvyF0TyARHMjt9UTCWylFh7khZFqZwov-XdhzeDNTB0D8nEbWTgv5H7LmSBQwQAL3vZUQz_vThsszNf9qq0f0un1xoJEcdQZpK-wUvAwkxsGkKA-DcnvSKz0vDA57X527zj7HtY5vfw_fZXvSMVZ6tJfpdl9heqc4IWEJeqdkT4
https://www.kentandmedwayccg.nhs.uk/your-health/coronavirus/covid19vaccine
mailto:centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk
https://www.riversidedover.org.uk/
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If you’ve seen or heard something that could potentially be related to 

terrorism, trust your instincts and report it.  

Your actions could save lives. Report Online 

Report in confidence here  

https://www.met.police.uk/.../possible-terrorist-activity/ 

It only takes a moment to make a report online. 

In an emergency, or if you need urgent police assistance,  

you should always dial 999. 

You can also report suspicious activity by contacting the police in confidence 

on 0800 789 321. 

Every year thousands of reports from the public help the police keep communities safe from terrorism.  

More information available LINK https://act.campaign.gov.uk/ 

Following the last Youth Club Meeting where we 
had 78 children, we have held an emergency 
meeting to look at how we can safely manage Youth 
Club going forward, and have decided on the 
following changes with immediate effect: 
We will operate with extra Thursdays to allow a 
split of Primary and Secondary age groups (Sorry, 
no exceptions), effective from this Thursday 21/10. 
➢ 2/12 - Secondary: Footy, Xmas Fajitas, Xmas 

crafts, Consoles 
➢ 9/12 - Primary: Footy, Xmas Fajitas, Xmas crafts, 

Consoles 
➢ 16/12 - Primary: Kidz Planet £7.50. Secondary: 

Laser Wars tbc / Price tbc. 
Apologies for these urgent changes which are 
necessary to comply with safety for the children 
and leaders in terms of general numbers and covid 
compliance, please pass on to other members. 
 

 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE  
TWINNING ASSOCIATION 

 

Like many organisations and clubs, the Covid Pandemic has been a difficult time for the Capel 

Twinning association, with few activities possible.   However, we haven't gone away and are 

doing our best to get things going again. 

Accordingly in October we held our first event for eighteen months – a picnic on the Village 

Hall Green together with a game of Boules on the Boules court.  Twenty-three members and 

friends enjoyed a pleasant sunny afternoon, many trying their hand at Boules for the first time.  

We had hoped to run a day trip during November, but were unable to get the required number 

of members to make the trip viable.   We are however going ahead with a Christmas gathering 

on 11th December when we shall sit down to a three-course meal at St Radigunds with 

entertainment to help the evening be something like our previous annual Christmastime trips 

to France, which unfortunately we cannot do this year. 

Our Annual General meeting takes place at the end of January when we will hopefully discuss 

more ideas for getting together and eventually making a trip to France. 

If you are interested in joining our association, contact me at the email address below. 

Jerry Spillett Secretary (jvspillett@aol.com) 
 

https://www.met.police.uk/.../possible-terrorist-activity/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fact.campaign.gov.uk%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1K7blFsBPVpjIrOv8BKoPsw5aAyxOZ4e2OSc8Awbb7r8Z9Xvl5J0FJsck&h=AT336eshD4nIVfgNi6f9gi_vtnwozYK5FASNlDSxKOGYBs0N7YaFMuYCKvHxSmSHVqCMsZp3KwT0p4pm2jDRoB4f2368Xn_ukzo5yIa5LmrRYmpfBtMCSIxwzk9iRTFNsw&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1SqcU4q3M5Qd7t59hKgueZFtEqCONMdrQiUIh2IuDuueyZAfc1PP2ykBlRLDzU3nlmGLN-KPuglPRwhXBPcKwb08-HE9SArBoiZhdzOUwFzI5BbyIOFKvp9_jZWCt-1OjRDfOHy5mDhHxDFc-cpnkkzT0dVuRD0lhM9l0r6-pKjpxR2Q-wRHSEmgbG0Iu4xhzdGmXt
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Capel-le-Ferne Speed Watch Team of Volunteers  

More details and all session results are available on Parish Council Website  

LINK Speed Watch - Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council (capellefernepc.org.uk) 

 We welcome new volunteers to the Group, so we can plan more sessions … 

MORE VOLUNTEERS – MORE SESSIONS HELD – MORE SPEEDERS REPORTED   
THERE WILL BE A TASTER SESSION BEING ARRANGED IN THE NEW YEAR, 

FOR ANYONE and EVERYONE TO JOIN OUR CURRENT VOLUNTEERS. 

THEY WILL BE AVAILABLE TO SHOW YOU HOW THE SYSTEM & SESSIONS OPERATES, BEFORE YOU MAE A 

COMMITMENT ONLINE.  THEN … 

PLEASE CONSIDER JOINING OR ASK OTHERS TO JOIN OUR GROUP,  

by following the instructions below on Kent Police website. 

LINK https://communityspeedwatch.org 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/speed-watch/
https://communityspeedwatch.org/
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Capel Short Mat Bowls News (CSMBC) 
Contacts 

Barry……………257157       

Wendy………….259120  

Ros……….…….255862      

Rachel…… 07853 193935 

================================================ 

Dear Members welcome to this our Christmas edition newsletter. 
I will start with the bad news, sadly the East Kent League that we were a part of and winners 

of many times has had to close due to a lack of volunteers prepared to run the committee. 
Following on from this we have had to find a new insurance company to cover our equipment 

stored at the hall which we have done but it will not cover your personal items kept in the 
club cupboard (bowls etc.) you can keep them there but at your own risk. 

 
The good news is our club will try to organise friendly matches with 

Former members of the EKSMBA and we will bring you times and dates in the new year. 
Talks are already underway with one club. 

 
We also have our Booze and Bowls Christmas event to look forward to on Tuesday 21st 

December 7.30pm to 9.30pm. two games of fun bowls followed by Drinks and nibbles and a 
chance to catch up with the members. 

 
The last game of bowls before Christmas will be on Wednesday afternoon the 22nd 

December. 
 

We will start back again on Tuesday 4th January 2022 
 

The Chairman and Committee would like to wish all our members, both old and new,  
a very Happy Christmas and a happy healthy New year. 

 
Barry Mansfield 

Chairman 
 

Tai Chi - relax and get fit! 
Thursday, 6-7PM 

Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall 

For details contact Anna Dashwood  

07736 849 194       

www.pfstaichi.com 
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Megan Keehner Kent Police 101 

Community Warden  Jan Henry 07811271303  Email: 

jan.henry@kent.gov.uk  

Parish Council Chair Philippa Seager 01303 245254 

Parish Council Clerk Maureen Leppard 01303 259564  Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

Village Hall 

Webmaster/Chairperson 
Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Maintenance Brian Wilson 627172/07916258684 

Village Hall Committee 

Secretary 

Alison Cloake alison.cloake2@btopenworld.com  

Village Hall Committee Lettings   Sue Leaning 

(email preferred) 

07939 095880  Email: 

fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

Village Hall Farmers’ Market  Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Committee 

Treasurer 

Sarah Leonard  sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Roy Mann 07725943261 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Jerry Watson 07811987254 

Village Hall Committee Trustee 

100+ Club/Vice Chairperson 

Caroline Bunting Email: c.bunting@btconnect.com 

07885 406433 

Bridge Club Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Register on website https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/wha

t-we-do/brownies-7-10/ 

Capel Baptist Church Pam Barr 01303 489006 

Capel Cares Janet Milliken 01303 257003 

Capel Ramblers Bob Mothersele 01303 250931 

Divas Dance Rebecca Uden 01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Pam Vivien 01303 244322 

Gardeners Association Vanessa Cook 

Jean Tanton 

01303 256106 

01303 255982 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline Taylor 01303 246887 

Judo Colin Carrott 01303 211594 / 07917131571 

Playgroup Alison Cloake 07977 838609 

Remote Control Car Club Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls Ros Chandler 01303 255862 

St Radigunds Church Rev Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St Radigunds Church Events John Oliver 01303 251403 

St Radigunds Church Bookings Audrey Goaten 01303 244735 

St Radigunds Players and Choir Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Tai Chi Anna 01304 205405 

Twinning Association Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Welcome to Village Letter Jackie Watson 01303 258865 

WI  Caroline Bunting 07885 406433 

Youth Club Simon Withey 07860803767 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

WILDLIFE FACEBOOK 

PAGE - SEARCH   

Capel-Le-Ferne Wildlife 

 AND JOIN OTHER 

RESIDENTS DISCUSSING 

ALL THE WILDLIFE  

IN OUR VILLAGE 

 

SIGHTLOSS GROUP: 

The Folkestone Macular Society 

Support Group meets on the last 

Friday each month from 10:30am 

to noon at  

The View Hotel, 30-32 Clifton Rd, 

Folkestone CT20 2EF.  

All welcome. Meeting other people 

with macular disease helps you 

understand your condition, share 

information about treatments and 

stay independent. For more 

information call Margaret on 

01303 226 877 or email:  

help@macularsociety.org 

 

 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative 

writing?   

Now's your chance to put pen to 

paper and write short stories, 

poetry, or even that book you've 

been meaning to write.   

Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone. It's free to 

join, so why not come along  

and give it a go? 

Contact Graham on 01303 470229 

or 07722 560702. 

 

KNIT & NATTER, REECE 

ADAMS HOUSE,  

CAULDHAM CLOSE 
EVERY THURSDAY,  

2pm - 4pm.  Everyone 

Welcome! 

For more information contact 

Maggie  

01303 245046. 

Food Waste & Rubbish 

Thursdays 

9th and 23rd December 2021 

6th and 20th January 2022 

 

Food Waste and Recycling - 

Thursdays 

2nd, 16th, 30th December, 2021 

13th, 27th January 2022 

 

Garden Waste – Fridays 

3rd, 17th, 31st December, 2021 

14th, 28th January 2022 

 

Please note these may change 

during the holiday period. 

mailto:jan.henry@kent.gov.uk
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:alison.cloake2@btopenworld.com
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:help@macularsociety.org
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CAPEL VEHICLE SERVICES 
All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT’s & repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries Supplied & Fitted 

Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

Friendly efficient service 

Call John Horne 01303 255894 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

 

 

 
 

NO JANUARY ISSUE       Items for February 2022 issue to be with  

Maureen Leppard (Editor) at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT,  

(Tel: 01303 259564) or Email: clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com  

by 6pm, Sunday, 16th January 2022.          

PLEASE NOTE IT IS EDITOR’S DECISION ON FINAL CONTENT 

 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
   

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates Capel - 244206 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

         
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com

